
CITY COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS 
 

                                      August 16, 2023 
 
 
The City Council of the City of David City, Nebraska, met in open public session in the meeting 
room of the City Office, 490 E Street, David City, Nebraska.  The Public had been advised of the 
special meeting by publication of notice in The Banner Press on August 10th and an affidavit of 
the publisher is on file in the office of the City Clerk.  The Mayor and members of the City 
Council acknowledged advance notice of the meeting by signing the Agenda which is a part of 
these minutes.  The advance notice to the Public, Mayor, and Council members conveyed the 
availability of the agenda, which was kept continuously current in the office of the City Clerk and 
was available for public inspection during regular office hours.  No new items were added to the 
agenda during the twenty-four hours immediately prior to the opening of the Council meeting. 
 
 Present for the meeting were:  Mayor Jessica Miller, Council President Bruce 
Meysenburg, Council members Kevin Woita, Pat Meysenburg, Jim Angell, Keith Marvin, and 
Interim City Administrator/City Clerk Tami Comte.  Council member Tom Kobus was absent. 
 
 Also present for the meeting were: Police Chief Marla Schnell and Asst. Police Chief 
Devin Betzen. 
 
 The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 Mayor Jessica Miller informed the public of the “Open Meetings Act” posted on the west 
wall of the meeting room and asked those present to please silence their cell phones. 
 
 The updates to the Police Department budget were discussed. 
 
 The Astro building was discussed, and the police department would like to be able to 
store a vehicle in the Astro building so that it is out of the weather. 
 
 Building Permit fees were discussed.  City Clerk Comte was asked to do a study of 
Building Permit fees for the surrounding area. 
 
 The current and future projects of the City were discussed and how those will be 
financed. 
 
 A special meeting will be held on September 20, 2023, to adopt the budget immediately 
following the budget hearing. 

Council member Keith Marvin made a motion to adjourn.  Council Member Kevin Woita 
seconded the motion. The motion carried and Mayor Jessica Miller declared the meeting 
adjourned at 6:48 p.m. 
Jim Angell: Yea, Tom Kobus: Absent, Keith Marvin: Yea, Bruce Meysenburg: Yea, Pat 
Meysenburg: Yea, Kevin Woita: Yea 
Yea: 5, Nay: 0, Absent: 1 
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 CERTIFICATION OF MINUTES 
 August 16, 2023 
 
 I, Tami Comte, duly qualified and acting City Clerk for the City of David City, Nebraska, 
do hereby certify with regard to all proceedings of August 16, 2023; that all of the subjects 
included in the foregoing proceedings were contained in the agenda for the meeting, kept 
continually current and available for public inspection at the office of the City Clerk; that such 
subjects were contained in said agenda for at least twenty-four hours prior to said meeting; that 
the minutes of the meeting of the City Council of the City of David City, Nebraska, were in 
written form and available for public inspection within ten working days and prior to the next 
convened meeting of said body; that all news media requesting notification concerning meetings 
of said body were provided with advance notification of the time and place of said meeting and 
the subjects to be discussed at said meeting. 
 
 
            
        Tami Comte, City Clerk 

 
 
 


